
 

  

                                

Elwick  Community School  
 30 Maberley Road, Winnipeg, MB  R2P 0E2 

               Phone: 204-633-5641 Website: www.7oaks.org/school/elwick  

 

Principal: Bobbi-Lynn Haegeman      Vice-Principal: Jenny Bilodeau 
                          

DECEMBER 2016 

D e c e m b e r  D a t e s  t o  R e m e m b e r. . .  

December 7 __ Sistema Concert at Maples Collegiate, 6:30 pm  

December 8 ñWinter Concert ñK-3ñ6:30pm 

December 9 ñHoliday Feast ñElwick Students only   

December 23 ð January 6ñWinter Break ñSchool Closed  

January 9ñClasses resume 

E LW I C K  AT T E N D A N C E  C A L L  B A C K  

At Elwick School we have an attendance call back system.  

If your child is going to be away from school due to medical  

appointments, illness or any other reasons we ask that you call the school  

office and speak to one of the secretaries any time after 8:00 am and by 1:00pm.   

204- 633- 5641 

If we do not hear from you and your child is not in attendance we will give you a call to 

make sure they are safe. 
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S i s t e m a  N e w s  

 G i s a y a  G a h u n g u  

 

Sistema in November  
Gisaya Gahungu 

Welcome to Mr. Q  
We would like to welcome our newest Elwick Teacher, Mr. Q, who is joining us in the 

afternoons and as one of our Sistema Teachers. Robin Quintana is a wonderful singer and 

looks forward to helping Sistema further their love of music.  

 
For those of you who havenõt heard yet, Ms. Risbey had a baby boy, Milo. They are at 

home now and everyone is doing well. 

 

Sistema Special Guests  
Sistema was visited by the Winnipeg Symphony Orchestraõs Conductor in Residence, 

Julian Pellicano. He was impressed with how well our Beethoven orchestra is progressing. 

He looks forward to seeing the Mozart and Vivaldi orchestra at the concert on December 

7th.  
We also got a visit from the Ecco Singers. They are a local community based choir 

group that Sistema will be performing with on December 11th. Ecco Singers came and 

wowed us with a few of their songs sang in beautiful a cappella.  

 

Elwick Family and Resource Center Food Drive  
We are also happy that our Food Drive for the Elwick Family and Resource Center 

was a success. Sistema families generously brought food items for the EFRCõs food bank! 

Sistema students brought all the donated food and are looking forward to doing something 

similar again. Thanks again for your generosity Sistema families. 

 

Ecco Singers Visit                       Food Drive Donation 
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N o t e s  f r o m  t h e  M u s i c  R o o m  

         M e l a n i e  C l e n d e n a n  

Page 3 

Elwick Winter Concert!  
December 8th at 6:30pm 

Featuring Kindergarten -  
Grade 3 classes 

Concert will be held in the big gym  
We canõt wait to see you there!!  

 



 

4 

Pa

  
P h y s .  E d  R e p o r t  

K i m  S c h e t t l e r  a n d  E r i c  L i s t e r 

C o m m u n i t y  C o n n e c t o r  

M a r s h a  H a r p e r 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION:  

 
Volleyball ð Elwickõs volleyball season has come to an end.  The teams enjoyed play-

ing in their weekly games.  The grade eight girls ended their season with a big divi-

sional tournament at Red River College.  Thanks to Fawad for reffing our home 

games and to the coaches for their  

commitment to the girls.   

 
Basketball ð Sign ups will be taking place in December with a few practices starting 

before the break.  Students, please listen to the announcements for details.  Games 

will begin after Winter Break. 

 
Intramurals ð Intramurals continue during the lunch hour starting at 12:20.   Please 

check the calendar for when your class participates. 

 
Just a reminder that the weather is getting colder and students are 

wearing their boots to school.  Please make sure that your child has 

their indoor shoes so that they can participate in the gym and also to 

keep the floors from becoming  slippery and dangerous . 

Hello Community!  

 
We will continue our parent group projects every Tuesday morning at 10:00 am 

until noon in the community room and remember you are all welcome. Come 

join us for snacks and laughter.  

 

Child-minding is available.  

 

For more information you can contact, me, Marsha at (204) 633-5641  
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E l w i c k  C o m m u n i t y  R o o m  
  

ELWICK COMMUNITY ROOM/PRESCHOOL  

PROGRAMS 

 

On Wednesdays there will be programs  

 December 7 th  and 14th  from 1:00 -3:00pm.  

Programs will resume the week of January 9 th  2017.   

 

WIGGLE, GIGGLE, MUNCH has ended on Thursday 

mornings, BUT  

We will continue to have a PARENT & CHILD  
PRESCHOOL PROGRAM on Thursday mornings from 

9:00-10:30 am until December 15 th . There will be play-

time, activities, Storytime, and snack. The coffee will be 

on too!  
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The snow is coming !  

 

There is new and gently used  
 winter outerwear available in the Elwick 

Office!  

 

Contact Angie at 204 -633-5641 to take  

advantage of this offer!  

 
Elwickõs Student Winter Feast 

Friday, December 9 at 11:30am  

All students will eat lunch at  the school on this day.  
 

Both A.M. and P.M. Kindergarten students will be at 
school in the morning, so P.M. Kindergarten students 

will not be at school in the afternoon on this day.  
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